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7th June 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parent, 

 
School will be open as normal tomorrow – Thursday, 8th June 

 
Thank you for your understanding today regarding our emergency school closure.   The 
situation was due to a major water pipe leak earlier this morning  in Wealdstone which led to 
much of the high street being flooded and no water to a large area.  As we had no running 
water and access to toilets we had to make the unusual decision to close the school at very 
short notice. 
 
I am delighted to say that the water board has now restored water supply to the school and 
surrounding homes.  Therefore, school will be open as normal tomorrow.  Please be aware 
that buses may still have some diversions if the flood water is not cleared by the morning. 
 
In emergency circumstances we send a text message to all the numbers that we have on our 
system, use emails and post notices on our website.  If for any reason you have changed your 
mobile number or email address please remember to let the school office know so that our 
records can be updated. 
 
A particular mention needs to go to our Year 11 pupils who responded brilliantly and did not 
allow events to interrupt their GCSE exams today.  
 
Thank you, once again, for your understanding. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Geraldine A. Higgins 
Executive Headteacher 

   
 
 
 


